
 
 

 
 
 
 

Wichita State University Title IX Statement 
 
 
 
 

Title IX of the U.S. Education Amendments of 1972 (“Title IX”) is a federal civil rights law that prohibits 
discrimination on the basis of sex in education programs and activities. Wichita State University (“WSU”) does not 
discriminate on the basis of sex in its education programs, activities, admissions and employment. 
 
Under Title IX, discrimination on the basis of sex can include sexual harassment which is conduct on the basis of 
sex that satisfies one or more of the following: 
 

1. A WSU employee conditioning the provision of an aid, benefit or service on an individual’s participation 
in unwelcome sexual conduct (i.e., quid pro quo); and/or 

2. Unwelcome conduct that a reasonable person would determine to be so severe, pervasive, and 
objectively offensive that it effectively denies a person equal access to the university’s education 
program or activity; or 

3. Sexual assault characterized as, any sexual act directed against another, without their consent, including 
rape, fondling, dating violence, domestic violence, or stalking as set forth in the Violence Against Women 
Act (VAWA). 
 

Any person may report sex discrimination, including sexual harassment (whether or not the person reporting is 
the person alleged to be affected by conduct that could constitute sex discrimination or sexual harassment). 
Reports can be provided in person, by mail, by telephone, by email, using the contact information listed for the 
Title IX Coordinator, or by any other means, including the online reporting form, that results in the Title IX 
Coordinator receiving the person’s verbal or written report. Such a report may be made at any time (including 
during non-business hours) by using the telephone number, electronic mail address, or by mail to the office 
address listed for the Title IX Coordinator: 
 

Sara Zafar, Title IX Coordinator 
116 Human Resources Center 

1845 Fairmount St.  
Wichita, KS 67260-0138 

316-978-5177 
oiec@wichita.edu 

 
Inquiries regarding the non-discrimination policies and laws should be directed to Christine Taylor, Executive 
Director of Institutional Equity and Compliance, Wichita State University, 110A Human Resources Center 1845 
Fairmount St. Wichita, KS 67260-0138, 316-978-3205; oiec@wichita.edu  
 
WSU Policies and Procedures 3.06/Sexual Harassment, Discrimination and Retaliation Policy for Employees, 
Students and Guests provides information on WSU’s grievance procedures and grievance process, including how 
to report or file a formal complaint of sexual harassment, discrimination and retaliation. 
 
Inquiries regarding Title IX and its application to WSU’s Policies and Procedures 3.06/ Sexual Harassment, 
Discrimination and Retaliation Policy for Employees, Students and Guests should contact WSU’s Title IX 
Coordinator at the contact information listed above, or the U.S. Department of Education Assistant Secretary. The 
Assistant Secretary may be contacted at, U.S. Department of Education, Office of Postsecondary Education, 400 
Maryland Avenue, S.W., Washington, DC 20202, Main Telephone: 202-453-6914. 
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